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OTHER ACTIVITIES

The annual meeting of the Western Political
Science Association is to be held March 18-20,
1965 in the Empress Hotel at Victoria, British
Columbia.

The Social Science Research Council announces
a new program of Grants for Intensive Study of
Computer Simulation Programs, to be adminis-
tered by its Committee on Simulation of Psycho-
logical and Social Processes. This program, for
which funds have been provided by the Inter-
national Business Machines Corporation, is
offered to assist social scientists whose current
research involves use of a computer model of
human behavior, but who cannot obtain adequate
instruction in its use at their own institutions.
Grants to such persons who have received the
Ph.D. degree, or have completed all requirements
for it except the dissertation, will provide for
spending up to 15 days at a computer installation
where an arrangement for intensive study of a
simulation program and supervised training in its
use has been made with a particular investigator.

An applicant must show that his research will
be advanced by such a period of personal consul-
tation and practice, and that his proposed visit
has been approved by the host institution and
investigator.

The grant will provide an allowance equivalent
to round-trip tourist air travel and a per diem
allowance of $16 for living expenses while at the
host institution for not more than 15 days.

Applications, on forms supplied by the Council
may be submitted up to May 1, 1965, but since
funds are limited, applicants are advised to apply
as early as possible. Decisions will be announced
within about 6 weeks after receipt of applications
and payments may be made immediately there-
after. Inquiries should be addressed to Social
Science Research Council Fellowships and Grants,
230 Park Ave., New York, N. Y. 10017.

The departments of political science and foreign
affairs at the University of Virginia were consoli-
dated on July 1, 1964 to form the Woodrow Wil-
son department of government and foreign affairs.

The name of the Bureau of Public Administra-
tion, University of Virginia, has been changed to
Institute of Government, effective July 1, 1964.
The change in title does not affect the respon-
sibilities or organization of the Institute.

HENRY J. ABRAHAM, professor of political
science at the University of Pennsylvania was
visiting professor of political science in the 1964
summer session of the University of Colorado.

AKAZAWA, professor of industrial relations at
Kao Keio University, Tokyo, is spending some
months in Berkeley as a visiting scholar associated
with the political science department at the Uni-
versity of California, Berkeley.

HENRY S. ALBINSKI, assistant professor of
political science, Pennsylvania State University,
has resumed his duties following a year's research
and writing in Australia where he served as a
visiting fellow and a Rockefeller travel scholar
in the department of international relations,
Australian National University, Canberra.

THORNTON H. ANDERSON is on leave for the
academic year 1964-65 from the department of
government and politics at the University of
Maryland.

VERNON V. ASPATURIAN, professor of political
science, Pennsylvania State University, is on
leave with the RAND Corporation, Santa Monica,
California, during the academic year 1964-65.

FRANK BANE, chairman, Advisory Commission
on Inter-Governmental Relations, will be in
residence at the University of California, Berke-
ley, as regents professor for the fall semester, 1964.

PAUL C. BARTHOLOMEW, professor of political
science at the University of Notre Dame, served
as an assistant to the parliamentarian at the
Republican national convention in San Francisco,
July 13-16.

ELIOT S. BERKLEY, dean of the college, Kansas
City Art Institute, has been appointed chairman
of the Faculty Grants Committee of the Kansas
City Regional Council for Higher Education, an
association of 16 colleges and universities in
eastern Kansas and western Missouri.

WILLIAM W. BOYER, who has been on leave
since 1963 as professor-advisor in the department
of political science, University of the Punjab with
the University of Southern California public
administration project, has resumed his position
as associate professor of political science at the
University of Pittsburgh.

PHILLIP BRADLEY, who retired from the U. S.
Information Service on September 30, 1964, is
teaching political science at Grinnell College for
the year 1964-65. His last post in USIS was as
Consul and Chief Cultural Affairs Officer in
Bombay, India.

THOMAS H. BROSE, doctoral candidate at the
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University of Washington, has been awarded a
Fulbright grant for study in Mexico.

DAVID S. BROWN, professor of public admin-
istration at The George Washington University,
is on sabbatical leave for 1964-65.

GEORGE CARET, Georgetown University, has
been appointed visiting associate professor at
Indiana University.

JOHN W. CHAPMAN has resumed his position as
associate professor of political science at the
University of Pittsburgh. While on leave in 1963-
64 he served as visiting professor of American
political institutions at the University of Bombay
and later as a visiting fellow at Australian
National University.

EDWARD CHASZAR is serving as visiting profes-
sor of political science at the School of Sociology
and Politics in Sao Paulo, Brazil.

TAYLOR COLE AND ALLAN SINDLER of Duke
University were among the American participants
in the Sixth World Conference of the Inter-
national Political Science Association on "New
Tendencies in Federal Theory and Practice," held
in Geneva, Switzerland on September 21-25.

CECIL CRABB is on leave from his position in
the department of political science at Vassar
College for the academic year, 1964-65.

MOSCHE CZUDNOWSKI of Israel is a visiting
professor at the University of Wisconsin.

SHEN YU DAI, associate professor of political
science at Colorado State University has been
granted a year's leave of absence to lecture and do
research at the Civil Service Academy in Lahore,
Pakistan, under a Fulbright award.

DAVID DAUBE of All Soul's College, Oxford
University, has accepted appointment as Ford
rotating professor of governmental affairs at the
University of California, Berkeley, for 1964-65.

PAUL T. DAVID was appointed chairman of the
Woodrow Wilson department of government and
foreign affairs, University of Virginia, effective
July 1, 1964. He will continue to serve as chair-
man of the board, University Press of Virginia.

MORRIS DAVIS, associate professor of political
science, Tulane University, has been awarded a
Public Health research grant to study community
decision making affecting public health issues.

DAVID R. DEENER will serve a term as univer-
sity chairman of political science at Tulane Uni-
versity.

DAVID DERQE, associate professor, Indiana

University, has received the distinguished teaching
award at the University.

VLADIMIR REISKY DB DUBNIC, formerly of
Catholic University, Rio de Janeiro, Brazil, has
joined the faculty of the University of Virginia
as a visiting professor of foreign affairs for the
1964-65 academic session.

ROLAND EBEL, assistant professor of political
science at Western Michigan University, will serve
as visiting assistant professor, Newcomb College,
Tulane University, 1964-65.

LEWIS EDINGER is on leave from Washington
University and is working as a senior research
associate on Yale University's arms control proj-
ect. He has also been in Germany on a Fulbright
travel grant.

HERBERT EMMERICH, professor of political
science at the University of Virginia and president
of the International Institute of Administrative
Sciences was in Europe during the summer to
participate in a meeting of the Institute in War-
saw, a U. N. conference in Paris on the admin-
istrative aspects of national development plan-
ning, and an Anglo-American conference on the
problems of technical assistance, held in England.

DONALD L. FAIRCHILD, assistant professor of
political science, The Citadel, has returned from
UCLA after a two-year leave of absence.

MARIA FALCO is on leave for the academic year
1964-65 from her position in the department of
political science at Washington College (Mary-
land). She is the recipient of an NCEP faculty
fellowship in state and local government.

EDWIN H. FEDDER, department of politics at
Hollins College, served as a visiting lecturer dur-
ing the spring and summer, 1964, at the Uni-
versity of Illinois. He is serving as chairman of the
department of politics at Hollins during 1964-65.

E. C. FLOWERS, assistant professor of political
science, The Citadel, has received a faculty grant
and a leave of absence.

KEENER C. FRAZER, of the University of North
Carolina, took leave of absence to attend the
International Political Science Association Con-
gress in Geneva, Switzerland.

FELIX V. GAGLIANO, doctoral candidate at the
University of Illinois, will spend the year 1964-
65 in Malaysia under a Fulbright grant.

ROBERT T. GOLEMBIEWSKI, Yale University,
served as a summer intern in applied social
sciences at the National Training Laboratories.
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S. K. GOVB is acting director of the institute
of government and politics at the University of
Illinois.

SVEN GBOENNINGS, Indiana University, was
awarded an NCEP Republican national conven-
tion fellowship. He was also chosen the most
popular teacher at the University.

ARCADIUS R. L. GURLAND of Darmstadt,
Germany, will be visiting professor of govern-
ment at Columbia University during the 1965
spring semester.

DONALD E. HABBE of the University of South
Dakota will be visiting professor in the depart-
ment of international relations at the University
of Denver during the 1964-65 year.

JOHN H. HALLOWELL, chairman of the depart-
ment of political science at Duke University,
served as visiting professor of political science at
the University of Illinois during the summer term,
1964.

HOWARD D. HAMILTON, Indiana State College,
has been appointed visiting professor at Indiana
University.

ROBERT J. HARRIS, dean of the faculty of arts
and sciences, University of Virginia, is teaching in
the Woodrow Wilson department of government
and foreign affairs during the 1964-65 academic
session.

HAROLD HERMAN, formerly of the Fels institute,
University of Pennsylvania, has been appointed
chief, Metropolitan Health Section, Division of
Community Health Services, Public Health
Service in Washington.

CLAUDE H. HEYER has been appointed visiting
instructor in political science for the academic
year 1964-65, replacing William O. Lewis. Mr.
Heyer has been directing a project for the State of
Oklahoma and the Bureau of Indian Affairs.

NATHANIEL HOWELL, JR. has been appointed
half-time instructor of foreign affairs at the Uni-
versity of Virginia for the academic session 1964-
65.

CHUN-TU HSUEH has joined the State Univer-
sity of New York at Plattsburgh as a visiting
associate professor of social science for 1964-65.

MAHMUD HUSAIN of the University of Karachi
is a visiting professor in the department of politi-
cal science at the University of Pennsylvania.

I-KUA CHOU is on leave for 1964-65 from
William and Mary and is teaching at Southern
Illinois University.

MALCOLM E. JEWELL has returned to the Uni-
versity of Kentucky after a year's leave as visiting
professor at Duke University.

BERNARD K. JOHNPOLL, associate professor of
political science at Hartwick College, is managing
editor of a new quarterly journal, New York State
Political Review.

VICTOR JONES will serve as research professor
of the legislative process at the University of
California, Berkeley, for 1964-65. He will have
responsibility for the California legislative intern
program.

EARL O. KLINE, chairman of political science
department, The Citadel, has received an ap-
pointment as visiting professor of political science
at Duke University.

MERLE KLING is on leave for the academic year
1964-65 from the department of political science
at Washington University, to teach at the center
for international studies at Princeton University.

EDWARD A. KOLODZIEJ, assistant professor of
political science, University of Virginia, is on
leave of absence for the 1964-65 academic session
to serve as a Mershon fellow at the Ohio State
University.

PAUL F. KRESS is serving as an instructor in
the department of political science at North-
western University during the academic year
1964-65.

LADIS K. D. KRISTOP, Temple University,
presented a paper at the Twentieth International
Congress of Geography in England. He is spend-
ing the current academic year at the Hoover Insti-
tution.

ROBERT S. LANCASTER, dean of the college of
arts and sciences and professor of political science
at the University of the South, is on leave for the
1964-65 academic year. He will be at the Uni-
versity of Seoul, Korea, on a Fulbright lecture*
ship.

LESLIE LASZLO is a visiting professor of foreign
affairs, University of Virginia, 1964-65.

EDWARD G. LEWIS of the department of political
science, University of Illinois, is acting as the
director of the center for Russian language and
area studies and secretary for the American
Association for the Advancement of Slavic Studies
during 1964-65 in the place of Ralph Fisher while
the latter is on sabbatical leave.

SHAO-CHUAN LENO of the University of Virginia
was appointed a research associate of the world
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rule of law center, Duke Law School, for the sum-
mer of 1964.

ROBERT LESTER, JR. has been appointed half-
time instructor of political science at the Uni-
versity of Virginia for the academic session 1964-
65.

THEODORE J. LOWI has returned to Cornell Uni-
versity, department of government, after a year
in Washington on a Social Science Research
Council fellowship. During his year in Washington
he was also a guest scholar at the Brookings Insti-
tution.

DUNCAN MACRAE, professor of political science,
University of Chicago, is in residence as a visiting
scholar at Berkeley for the 1964-65 academic year.

CHARLES MCKINLEY, professor emeritus, Reed
College, was honored by associates and city
officials recently upon retirement from the Port-
land city planning commission after service rang-
ing over a period of 30 years.

JOSEPH D. MCGOLDRICK, chairman of the de-
partment of political science at Queens College, is
on leave, serving as secretary of the New York
City Temporary Commission on Finance.

MAX MANWARING, doctoral candidate at the
University of Illinois, is spending the year in
Brazil under an NDEA fellowship.

NICHOLAS A. MASTERS, Pennsylvania State
University, has been on research leave during the
fall term under a Citizens Research Foundation
award.

DONALD R. MATHEWS, of the University of
North Carolina, is on leave of absence to attend
the center for advanced study in the behavioral
sciences, at Palo Alto, California.

PETER MAYER has a visiting appointment for
1964-65 at Wichita State University.

RALPH C. MEYER, recently returned from two
years of field work in India, has been appointed
instructor in the department of government and
law at Lafayette College for 1964-65.

JOHN H. MILLETT of the University of Wichita,
Kansas, is a visiting professor for 1964-65 in the
department of political science at Washington
University.

MALCOLM C. MOOS is a visiting professor of
government at Columbia University for the 1964-
65 year.

JAMES W. MORLEY, associate professor of
government, has been named director of the East
Asian institute at Columbia University.

WYNDRAETH H. MORRIS-JONES of the Uni-
versity of Durham, England, is spending the
current academic year at Berkeley in place of
Ralph Retzloff who is doing research in India.

ROBERT J. MOWITZ is a visiting professor in
the department of political science at Pennsyl-
vania State University for the academic year
1964-65.

STUART NAGEL, assistant professor at the Uni-
versity of Illinois, has been granted a year's
leave of absence. He will spend eight months at
the center for advanced study in the behavorial
sciences in Palo Alto, California and four months
in the East-West Center in Hawaii.

WALTER J. NICGOBSKI has been appointed as an
instructor in the department of government and
international studies at the University of Notre
Dame for 1964-65.

JOSE NUN, of the faculty of the University of
Buenos Aires, will serve as lecturer in political
science and as assistant research political scientist
in the institute of international studies at the Uni-
versity of California, Berkeley, for the year.

PETER ODEGARD, on leave from the University
of California at Berkeley for the academic year
taught at Boston College in the fall; will initiate
the Maurice and Laura Falk professorship in
politics at the University of Pittsburgh in the
early spring; and will continue on to Germany as
Fulbright fellow at the University of Hamburg.

GIUSEPPE DI PALMA has been appointed acting
assistant professor of political science at the Uni-
versity of California, Berkeley, for the academic
year, 1964-65.

CHARLES E. PARRISH, assistant professor of
government at the University of Texas, has a
Fulbright research fellowship in Chile, 1964-65.

JULIUS PAUL has resigned from Wayne State
University and is serving as a political science
research specialist in the department of clinical
and social psychology at Walter Reed Army
Medical Center's Institute of Research.

GEORGE M. PLATT, assistant professor of
government, has returned to the University of
South Dakota after being on leave to serve as a
Ford Foundation consultant to the government
of East Pakistan during the 1963-64 year.

GERAINT PORRY of the University of Man-
chester, England, is a visiting lecturer in the
department of political science at the University
of Wisconsin, during the current academic year.
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ROBERT PRESTHUS, professor of public admin-
istration and editor of the Administrative Science
Quarterly, Cornell University, lectured on com-
munity power structure and comparative admin-
istration at the University of Amsterdam and the
Institute of Social Studies, the Hague, in March
1964.

KENNETH PREWITT, on leave from Washington
University, is a visiting assistant professor at
Stanford University and is working on a project
sponsored by the National Science Foundation.

J. HARRIS PROCTER of the department of polt-
ical science at Duke University is on sabbatical
leave during the 1964-65 academic year and is
serving as visiting professor at the University of
East Africa, Nairobi, Kenya.

JAMES W. PROTHRO, University of North Caro-
lina, is serving as acting chairman of the depart-
ment of political science.

C. NEALE RONNING, associate professor of
political science, Newcomb College, Tulane Uni-
versity, is on leave for the 1964-65 academic year.
He will conduct research in South America and
participate in a study sponsored by the Mershon
center for study in national security at Ohio State
University.

JOSEPH S. ROUCEK, chairman of the depart-
ment of political science and sociology at the Uni-
versity of Bridgeport, has been appointed Amer-
ican editor for II Politico (University of Pavia,
Italy), the Indian Sociological Bulletin, and the
Indian Journal of Social Research.

TADAO SAKUMA, professor of constitutional law
at Tohoku University, Sendai, Japan, will spend
some weeks as visiting scholar at the University
of California, Berkeley, during the year 1964-65.

JOHN SCHAAR is the recipient of a Guggenheim
Fellowship and will spend the 1964-65 academic
year on leave from the University of California,
Berkeley.

WARNER R. SCHILLING, associate professor of
government at Columbia University, will be on
leave in 1964-65 on a Guggenheim grant for re-
search in England.

HENRY G. SCHWARZ is on leave for the academic
year 1964-65 from the department of political
science at Marquette University to be a Fulbright
lecturer at the University of the Philippines.

ROBERT E. SCOTT has returned to the Univer-
sity of Illinois after a year's leave of absence during
which he was associated with the Brookings Insti-

tution. He spent part of the year in Peru and.
Mexico.

PAUL SEABURY, professor of political science at
the University of California at Berkeley was
awarded the Bancroft Prize in American Diplo-
macy and International Relations.

OTIS H. SHAO of Florida Presbyterian College
has been appointed to the Committee on Educa-
tion in World Affairs of the Council of Protestant
Colleges and Universities.

GEORGE W. SHEPHARD, JR., associate professor
of international relations at the University of
Denver, is a visiting lecturer at the University of
Khartoum during 1964-65. He is also conducting
research there under a Rockefeller Foundation
grant.

PAUL SHOUP, assistant professor of foreign
affairs at the University of Virginia, is on leave
of absence for the 1964-65 academic session, and
is doing research in Yugoslavia, Eastern Europe
and the Soviet Union.

FRANK R. SIBERT has been appointed half-time
instructor of foreign affairs at the University of
Virginia for the academic session 1964-65.

WILLIAM J. SIFPIN, associate professor at
Indiana University, will serve as visiting senior
specialist at the East-West Center at the Uni-
versity of Hawaii during the 1964-65 academic
year.

ALLAN SINDLER has returned to the department
of political science at Duke University from a year
as a fellow in the center for advanced study in the
behavioral sciences.

DONALD E. SMITH, associate professor of politi-
cal science at the University of Pennsylvania,
directed a seminar on religion and politics in South
Asia, held in Colombo, Ceylon, July 1-5. The
seminar was sponsored by the Council on Religion
and International Affairs and financed by a grant
from the Carnegie Corporation. Fifteen partici-
pants from India, Pakistan, Ceylon and the
United States presented papers which are now
being edited for publication in book form.

RICHARD C. SNTDER has returned to his posi-
tion as chairman of the department of political
science at Northwestern University after a year's
leave of absence.

EDWARD SOFEN, professor of government at
Miami University (Coral Gables), is spending the
academic year 1964-65 as political aide to the
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mayor of San Diego, California, under a grant
from the NCEP.

ALBERT SOMIT, graduate school of public
administration of New York University, is on
sabbatical leave during 1964-65.

HBNBT J. SPIRO, associate professor of political
science at Amherst College, became chairman of
the Non-Western studies committee of the inter-
university Asian and African studies program in
Massachusetts on July 1, 1964.

G. Y. STEINER, director of the institute of
government and public affairs, University of
Illinois, is a visiting professor of political science
at the University of California at Berkeley for the
academic year 1964-65.

CARL F. STOVER, senior political scientist at
the Stanford research institute, became executive
director of the National Institute of Public
Affairs on September 1.

GILBERT WARE has resigned from Fels institute
of local and state government at the University
of Pennsylvania and has accepted an appointment
with the U. S. Commission on Civil Rights.

TROY R. WESTMEYER, professor of public ad-
ministration at New York University, has been
appointed assistant dean of the graduate school
of public administration.

JOHN P. WHEELER, JR. of Hollins College is a
visiting professor in the departments of political

science and public administration at the Uni-
versity of West Indies, in Trinidad.

MATT WINN WILLIAMSON has been appointed
half-time instructor of political science at the
University of Virginia for the academic session
1964-65.

FRANCIS G. WILSON has returned to his post in
the department of political science at the Uni-
versity of Illinois after a sabbatical leave of ab-
sence.

JAMES H. WOLE, department of international
studies, University of South Carolina, will spend
the academic year 1964-65 in West Germany at
the University of Munich on a Humbolt Fellow-
ship.

SHELDON WOLIN is on sabbatical leave of ab-
sence for the academic year 1964-65 at the Uni-
versity of California, Berkeley.

BRYCE WOOD, of the Social Science Research
Council, is a visiting professor of government at
Columbia University during 1964-65.

QUINCY WRIGHT has returned to Charlottesville
and is serving as a consultant to the department
of government and foreign affairs at the Univer-
sity of Virginia.

ROLAND A. YOUNG is on leave from his position
in the department of political science at North-
western University for the academic year, 1964-
65, during which he will be a fellow in law and
political science at Harvard law school.

APPOINTMENTS AND STAFF CHANGES

THORNTON H. ANDERSON, department of
government and politics at the University of
Maryland, has been promoted to the rank of pro-
fessor.

JAMES H. ANDREWS has been appointed research
associate on the staff of the institute of govern-
ment and public affairs at the University of Illi-
nois during 1964-65.

HAROLD M. ANGELL, lecturer at Sir George
Williams University, Montreal, has been pro-
moted to the rank of assistant professor of
political science.

SHELDON APPLETON of the department of
political science at Oakland University has been
promoted to be associate professor.

SALVATORE ARCILESI, formerly of the Depart-
ment of- Commerce, has been appointed assistant
professor of political science at The Citadel.

NANCY RITA ARNONE has been appointed
lecturer in the department of political science at
Queens College.

HOYT B. BALLARD has joined the department
of government at California State College as an
associate professor.

SAMUEL H. BARNES has been promoted to be
associate professor of political science at the
University of Michigan.

A. DOAK BARNETT was promoted to be pro-
fessor of government at Columbia University.
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